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Review: “I Am Not Okay With This”

Star Rating System

 Terrible
 Borderline

 Worth checking out
 Great

 Masterpiece

Book Review: “Genderqueer”
queer: A Story From A Differ-
ent Closet” has an expected 
publication date of March 16, 
so be on the look out for it if 
you’re interested.

Favorite quote: “‘I didn’t 
choose this body but it’s au-
thentically the one I came 
with. It doesn’t say I’m a 
boy, but people make that as-
sumption. That’s their error 
though, not my lie.’”

Rating: 4/5

Cover for “Genderqueer” | 
amazon.com | 

Dina, who is somehow more 
shallow than Syd. I want to 
know if the writers have ever 
met a teenage girl in their life, 
let alone listened to one.

 I am not familiar with the 
source material for the show, a 
comic of the same name which 
is drawn in a “The Family Cir-
cus” style, created by Charles 
Forsman who also made “The 
End of the F***ing World,” 
another dark teen comedy-
drama turned largely popular 
Netflix adaptation. I have not 
seen “The End of the F***ing 
World” but I figure it might 
not click with me either, since 
both series are both mature in 
content, though heavily aimed 
at a teen audience.

Left: Still from “I Am Not 
Okay With This” | Metro.com
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Teen dramas are ines-
capable. They come in every 
shape and size, big screen or 
small screen. Every genera-
tion has one and we, as a so-
ciety, are not going to run out 
of them any time soon. We 
might as well endure them. 
This is a review of “I Am Not 
Okay With This.” Read at 
your own risk. 

“I Am Not Okay With 
This” is a coming of age 
dramedy about a high school 
freshman girl, Syd, who at-
tempts to balance school, 
family and friends after a fam-
ily tragedy on top of her new-
found telekinetic superpow-
ers. It sounds unique, yet not 
at all. Themes of abuse and 
sexuality are introduced in the 
show with little grace. A char-
acter comes to school with 
a black eye and his friend (I 
won’t name names) does not 
bother to ask what happened. 
I did not expect realism from 
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a show about a superpowered 
girl, but it still unnerved me. 
The show also does not shy 
away from John Hughes ref-
erences and I was taken aback 
by how charmless they were. 
I found Syd incredibly diffi-
cult to relate to. Not only was 
she frustratingly ignorant and 
needlessly destructive, but 

she was also unsympathetic 
in the worst possible way. I 
want to send an angry email 
to the writers of this show and 
compare immature teen antics 
to sociopathic narcissist be-
haviors. Her relationship with 
her little brother is the only 
sweet element of the show but 
it does not take long for that 

to sour. The relationship Syd 
shares with her mother was 
complex and I enjoyed that, 
but it seems that the writers 
are saving that dynamic for 
another season. Do not get me 
started on Syd’s interactions 
with Stanley, who is the only 
character I feel anything for 
(pity) or Syd’s ‘best friend’ 
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I was incredibly excited 
when the SNC Times got an 
email asking us to review this 
soon-to-be-published book, 
entitled “Genderqueer: A Sto-
ry From A Different Closet” 
by Alan D. Hunter because I 
knew right away that it would 
be an important book to the 
LGBTQ community, as it 
sheds light on a very under-
represented part of that group. 

Summary from 
Goodreads: “Derek is a girl. 
He wasn’t one of the boys as 
a kid; he admired, befriended 
and socialized with the girls 
and always knew he was one 
of them, despite being male. 
That wasn’t always accepted 
or understood, but he didn’t 
care: he knew who he was.

Now he’s a teenager and 
boys and girls are flirting and 
dating and his identity has be-
come a lot more complicated: 
he’s attracted to the girls. The 
other girls. The female ones.

This is Derek’s story, the 
story of a different kind of 
male hero — a genderqueer 
person’s tale.”

First and foremost, what 
this book does really well is 
testify to the importance of 
the “Q” in LGBTQ. When 
many people furrowed their 
eyebrows at the addition to 
another letter in the acronym, 
people like this author were 
fighting to show how nec-
essary it was. Derek’s story 
takes place in a time way be-
fore the “Q” was introduced, 

way before most began to un-
derstand or care about gender 
issues. 

 However, even 
though “Genderqueer” takes 
place in the 70s, there are 
many parallels to today’s 
world that will make the story 
resonate with today’s LGBTQ 
youth. Derek’s confusion and 
desperation to understand 
who he is is so palpable that 
anyone who has gone through 
anything similar, or is cur-
rently going through anything 
similar, will be able to re-
late. With this story, Alan D. 
Hunter sheds light on a gen-
der identity that is relatively 
unknown to the general public 
while also giving others who 
share a similar story to him 
validation that there is nothing 
wrong with who they are. 

Because of how much 
background is given on Der-
ek’s life and how much build-
up there is for his eventual 
coming out, I would’ve liked 
to see the ending expanded 
upon more, as it is my favor-
ite part of the book. The au-
thor does a really great job of 
educating on the genderqueer, 
and more specifically the 
“gender invert,” identity, but 
I wanted to know more about 
the author’s life today and 
how he’s learned to accept 
himself. It felt a bit to me like 
the ending was rushed where 
the beginning was much more 
drawn out, and I think I would 
have been more satisfied if it 

was the other way around. 
Even more so, I would’ve 

liked more about Derek’s ex-
perience in the mental institu-
tion because for me, it is one 
of the most profound mo-
ments of his story. This comes 
at a time when Derek is finally 
feeling like he knows who he 
is, and he gets locked up for 
it, for writing essays about a 
topic that people don’t under-
stand or don’t want to under-
stand.

There is some really great 
commentary about the state 
of the mental health system at 
the time that is summed up in 
this quote: “For all those years 
I had felt so desperately lonely 
and deeply worried that some-
thing was profoundly wrong 
with me and in need of fixing, 
and had come in to counsel-
ors and mental health service 
providers, and they had essen-
tially patted me gently on the 
head and sent me on my way 
again, unable to help, unable 
to tell me anything useful. But 
now, when for the first time 
since I was a little kid I was 
confidently certain I was okay 
and was feeling good about 
myself, now I get locked up as 
a crazy person.”

Still, my issue with the 
pacing of this book doesn’t 
take much away from the fact 
that “Genderqueer” is a much 
needed book in a world that is 
much more accepting of dif-
ferent sexual identities than 
it is of different gender iden-

tities. “Genderqueer” is self-
reflective, introspective and 
unconventional; it asks you to 
take a hard look at your biases 
and stereotypes and to throw 
them out the window while 
telling the raw and often heart-
breaking story of self-realiza-
tion. Although it helps to have 
some background knowledge 
of gender and LGBTQ issues, 
I wouldn’t discourage anyone 
from reading this book; I’d 
greatly encourage it. “Gender-
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